
Miles Elementary GO Team Meeting Minutes  

Call to Order – 3:40 

I. Attendance/Roll Call 

Tynesha Norman 

Ilene Simmons 

Jermaine Luke 

Jenay Brown 

Keisha Miles 

Rose Brunson 

Torrey Sumlin 

Thalise Perry 

Angela Rogers 

Barbara Hargrove   

II. Roll Call; Determine quorum status  

9/9 Voting Members Present 

III. Approve Meeting Agenda; Approve Previous Meeting Minutes – The minutes 

from the last meeting were read.  Mr. Sumlin, Mrs. Norman and Ms. Brown 

requested corrections to the spelling of their names in the previous minutes.  The 

correction was noted by the secretary.  It was motioned and seconded to approve 

the last meeting minutes.  The agenda was approved.   

IV. Action Items 

Ms. Miles, the GO Team Chair, displayed the Budget Training Video for the team 

to view.  She also provide directions for completing the Go Teams Survey.    

V. Discussion Items 

Ms. Perry reviewed the FY’19 budget.  The team reviewed and discussed the 

budget.  The budget has been tremendously reduced from the previous year 

causing staff changes and shifts.  The Media Specialist, SST/RTI Specialist and 

Behavior Specialist will be split with Cascade Elementary.  The coaches will 

assume EIP positions.  The budget also allowed for one Assistant Principal.  There 

were concerns and questions posed from Mr. Sumlin.  Ms. Miles, Mrs. Rogers and 

Ms. Hargrove were asked questions about the changes in their position.  Each 



member assured the team that they understood the reasons for the changes.  

Examples were provided on how others in the same or similar position in the 

district manage two schools.  Other examples were provided on other split 

positons currently in the building (i.e. Special Education Lead Teacher).  Mrs. 

Rogers also stated that the previous RTI/SST Specialist at Miles was split between 

two schools.  Ms. Perry stated that if additional funding became available, she will 

be looking into keeping her second Assistant Principal and employing more Para-

Professionals, for 3rd and 4th grade classes, and additional Special Education 

Teachers. The budget was approved with 8/9 members voting to approve the 

minutes.  Mr. Sumlin voted against the budget.  It was motioned and seconded to 

approve the minutes.  There were no further questions or concerns.  It was 

motioned and seconded to adjourn the meeting.   

IV. GO Team Meeting Dates 

The next meeting will take place on April 12, 2018 @ 3:30 

V. Adjourned @ 5:00 p.m. 


